WEST REGION Annual report for the 2019 AGM

2019 has been another busy and varied year for the West Region with most of the Areas holding events all of which have been open to everyone.  We held our Regional Meeting on the 2nd December 2018 during which Claire Harper was voted in to continue as Chairman of the Region, with Eileen Parker continuing as the Secretary/Treasurer.  There have been a few changes in the Area Representatives during the year:  Sheila Bell has resigned after 22 years as the Representative for Hereford and Lucy Evans has taken over her position with Sue Jones now the Assistant Area Representative for Hereford.  Janet Parsons, Assistant Area Representative for Gloucester/Nth Somerset, has also resigned.  
In April we attended the Countrytastic Show at the Malvern Showgrounds, an event where children between the ages of 3 and 12 can learn about life in the countryside with many farm animals including horses, donkeys, alpacas, ferrets and many more on display.  We were included in the Equine exhibition and our photo board showed examples of many different types of donkeys, mules and even included zebras.  During the Easter weekend several of the donkeys in the Region attended at church and cathedral services and parades.  

In May we had an extremely interesting day when a Donkey Sanctuary Welfare Advisor, Georgia McCormick talked to 19 of us about the work of the Sanctuary, plus the differences between the care and welfare of donkeys and horses.  After her Talk two Equine Dental Technicians from the Sanctuary, Gemma Lilley and Lee Gosden gave a power-point presentation about Donkey Dentistry.  Many common problems were discussed at length with questions being answered comprehensively and patiently.  The recommendation was that all donkeys should have their teeth routinely checked every 12 months. After the Talks five donkeys and two mules between 11 months and 32 years old had their teeth worked on, giving very good illustrations of how teeth develop over the years and some of the problems that can be found.  Being able to see the dentists at work was very interesting and reassuring. 
The Three Counties Show again had donkey classes that were well attended and enjoyed, plus the Island Farm Donkey Show was a great success.  King’s Heath Show was unfortunately not affiliated this year but was still enjoyed by the competitors – hopefully more donkeys will be present next year.  In June, Judy Lane organised a well attended and excellent day called ‘A Day with Donkeys’ which included mainly long-reining and driving instruction.  In July Sheila Bell, assisted by Jane Ward, hosted her lovely Hereford Summer Luncheon.  Also in July an excellent Donkey Behaviour Training Day was held at the home of Sue Jones in Herefordshire.  

In September an extremely interesting day was held in Oxfordshire, hosted by Stephanie Clarke, when Julie Boyce spent the whole day instructing in the preparation of donkeys for the Show Ring, covering presentation of the donkey including mane trimming etc, attention to detail with tack, behaviour in the Ring itself, both of donkeys and handlers, plus Ring etiquette and procedure.  Also in September we attended the Malvern Autumn Show for the 24th consecutive year.  This is  a two day event where we run a stand selling Donkey Sanctuary goods, display donkeys both in a pen and in a parade, and spend hours just talking to the public about the Sanctuary and promoting the DBS.  Exhausting but very worthwhile!
We have held several Webster Fund Walks and Events in Worcestershire, Warwickshire, Oxfordshire, Herefordshire and Gloucestershire raising funds to support the Island Farm Donkey Sanctuary’s Donkey Hospital medical equipment.  In the last year three DBS Bronze Awards were awarded and another Test Day will take place before the end of the year with three candidates attempting their Silver Awards.  
In December we will be holding our yearly Regional Meeting followed by our Christmas Lunch Get-Together.  A new award was introduced last year at the Christmas lunch, the Gofer Trophy. Behind almost every donkey owner we can find someone who willingly gives help and encouragement, filling in on many tasks required in the care, showing and driving of donkeys.  These people are often the unsung heroes and are indispensible.  The first person to be presented with this award was Peter Scales in recognition of the many years he has supported his wife, Angela, in all things relating to their donkeys.  
Three newsletters have been sent out to members in this Region during the year with another due to be sent out in December.  We have our own West Region Facebook page which is proving a great help to advertise events and assists in keeping people in touch.
Claire Harper 

Regional Delegate for the West Region.

